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HELD JULY 7, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor Nick Castleton. Council members attending: Brian Underwood, Donna Robinson, Ned Allinson, Nick Castleton, Judy Jones 

Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor Castleton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Donna asked how property owners would be notified. Nick replied that they will go around to the property owners. Council did not see any issues with the Property owner Authorization for JCI to work on private property. Brian stated there are only several that will be affected. Nothing can be approved in Work Meeting. Nick stated they will go over it again at the update meeting tomorrow. He also stated it is something that is required, and the property owners can make their own decisions. 

Discussion on Maintenance Fee charges on City service accounts
Brian stated on Sewer it is at 60%, so of the $45, $27 goes towards the debt. On the water, it is at 65%, so its $56 and $36 goes towards the debt. He wanted to make sure the debt service was covered. That is just the minimum. Brian stated he has copies and can give them to the Council. Patricia stated she received an email from the attorney and was supposed to call, but has not yet. Brian stated he has the hookup fees as well. He stated there are new costs involved which are as follows: for ¾ it’s $1,610, for 1 inch it is $1,805, for 1/12 inch its $2,300, 2 inch is $2,700. They didn’t have a price for 4 inch as of right now. Nick stated in the previous meeting, the contractor came in and asked how much of a difference it is in cost. If someone wants to upgrade from ¾ to 1 inch, how much more will it cost the contractor. They came up with $210 for the upgrade while they have it open. It will be between JCI and the homeowner.  Donna asked how the homeowner would know while JCI has it open. Brian stated once they get to the connections, they make the residents aware. Donna stated the homeowner will need to prepay if that’s what they choose. 






